
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Mark Malachin 
Linc, Malachin & Dennis, Inc 
1915 W Market St Ste. 900 
Akon, OH 44313-6995 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Malachin:  
 
 
On January 26, 2015 the AICPA Peer Review Board Oversight Task Force accepted the report and letter of 
procedures and observations on the most recent oversight visit for the The Ohio Society of CPAs, the 
administering entity for the AICPA Peer Review Program, and the administering entity’s response thereto. A 
copy of this acknowledgement, the two oversight visit documents, and your response have now been posted to 
the AICPA Peer Review Program Web site.   

The next state oversight visit will be in 2016. 

The AICPA Peer Review Board appreciates your cooperation and efforts in making the peer review program a 
success.  

 
Sincerely,  

 

Richard Hill 

 
 Richard Hill, Chair 
Oversight Task Force  
AICPA Peer Review Board 
  
cc: Scott D. Wiley, CAE, State Society CEO 
      Lisa Brown, The Ohio Society of CPAs   
      Karl Ruben, AICPA Peer Review Program Technical Manager 

 

  











 

 

January 16, 2015 
 
Richard Hill, Chair 
Oversight Task Force 
AICPA Peer Review Board 
Palladian I Corporate Center 
220 Leigh Farm Road 
Durham, NC 27707-8110 
 
Re: Oversight Visit to The Ohio Society of CPAs 
 
Dear Mr. Hill: 
 
This letter represents our response to the report and letter of procedures and observations issued in 
connection with the review of The Ohio Society of CPA’s administration of the AICPA Peer Review 
Program (program) performed on November 20 & 21, 2014. The matters discussed herein were brought to 
the attention of all peer review program committee members, administrative staff, and technical 
reviewer(s). In addition, the matters discussed in this letter will be monitored to ensure they are effectively 
implemented as part of our administration of the AICPA Peer Review Program. 
  
The observations to enhance The Ohio Society of CPA’s administration of the program are the technical 
reviewer and RAB members should more carefully evaluate MFC forms that team captains and review 
captains do not elevate beyond the exit conference, to discern whether an FFC or report deficiency would 
be warranted.  
 
Technical Reviewer and Committee Procedures 
 
The technical reviewers and committee members recognize that a more thorough evaluation of the MFC 
forms is important and this will be implemented as a regular practice going forward to ensure that MFC 
forms are elevated to an FFC or report deficiency when warranted.  
 
We appreciate Mr. Inserra’s constructive advice and suggestions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mark A. Malachin, Chair 
OSCPA Peer Review Committee 
 




